MINUTES OF DECEMBER 14, 2004

TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Russell, Gaskell, Colvin, Thompson, Altonen and Rosenkranz

Absent:  None

Others Present:  Briggs, Sullivan

Audience:  6

1. Meeting opens at 7:35 PM

2. Minutes.  There is a motion by Gaskell and seconded to approve the minutes of November 9, 2004 as presented.  Motion passes 6-0.

3. Open Public Hearing on Proposed Ordinance Text Amendments.  Questions from the audience included Virginia Mouch asking why the Sexually Oriented Businesses are being allowed in the Agricultural Zone?  She believes this sets a precedent to allow anything else in an Ag Zone.  Sullivan points out that, because of set back requirements, etc. the township is very limited to actual space where this type of business could be located.  Therefore the Ag and Commercial zones were selected.  The Ag Zone selected has only two potential locations, Section 1 of Town 31 N. Range 9 West and Section 6 of Town 31 N Range 8 West.  If this type of business requested a Special Use Permit, residents within 300 feet of such potential business would be notified by mail.

A letter received from Nancy Weston was read into the record.  Weston objects to the proposal allowing this type of business into the township.  As to the Winery proposal, this would be acceptable with the proper standards and conditions established and enforced.  With no further comments from the audience, the Public Hearing is closed.  

4. Communications.  A copy of the Milton Township Minutes was received.  Banks Township has asked for Torch Lake Township’s opinions of their Land Use Plan.  From Sullivan, there will be four meetings on Wednesday in the month of January of the Citizens Planner Education program sponsored by MSU.  These meetings will be held in Boyne City at 6:30 PM.  See Sullivan for more information.  Sullivan also informs the Commission that Howard Yamaguchi will be leaving the County at the end of the month.

5. Concerns of the Public other than Agenda Items.  Diana Hein inquires as to the status of the tabled issue regarding rental and the letter that was going to be sent to the Board.  The commission responds that the letter has been written and they believe the issue will be on the Board’s agenda next week.  Bob Spencer asked about the Master Plan document.  He wonders if the public can have input or be involved with the process.  He wants to better understand this process.

6. Discussion and Possible Action on Ordinance Amendments.  There is a motion by Russell and seconded to accept (as written in Sullivan Memo dated October 15, 2004 and revised November 9, 2004) the amendment allowing Sexually Oriented Business within the Township.  Question regarding signage.  Business would have to follow requirements already in the Ordinance.  No further discussion.  Roll call vote: unanimous 6-0 in favor of the ordinance.  There is a motion by Thompson and seconded to approve the Winery Ordinance, as written in same memo.  No discussion.  Roll call vote: unanimous 6-0 in favor of the amendment.  These proposed amendments will now be forwarded to the County for their recommendations.  It will then be sent back to the Township Board for their final approval.

7. Land Use Maps.  There is discussion on Mobile/Manufactured Home Parks.  It is recommended by Sullivan that some type of language be added to the Zoning Ordinance so the township can control the location of this type of housing.  He will do more research for the next meeting.  

8. Land Use Plan.  Sullivan reminds the Commission they need to notify other surrounding townships as well as the County that we are working on our Land Use Plan.  They are invited to review the completed plan and to give their recommendations.  A Public Hearing would then be set for the residents.  Mr. Sullivan feels he can have both the Maps and the Plan completed for the Commission’s review at next month’s meeting.

9. Concerns of the Commission.    Mr. Gaskell stated that the letter composed by he and Mr. Russell has been sent to the township Board and it is believed to be on the agenda for next weeks meeting.  

10. Meeting Adjourned at 9:15 PM

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary

